Town of Greenville Board of Selectmen Minutes – February 2, 2022

Call to order at 3:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 46 Main Street, Greenville. Present at meeting location: Selectmen Douglas Reardon and Town Administrator Tara Sousa. Present via conference call: Chairperson Carla Mary and Selectwoman Margaret Bickford.

(This meeting was denoted as "emergency" due to the high transmission rate of Covid-19, and the personal and/or family health situations of Board members which required their remote participation. The agenda was limited to items requiring imperative action.)

Old Business:

Finalize 2022 Warrant

The Selectmen reviewed the 2022 draft Warrant. The Town Administrator discussed the one change from the previous version, after consultation with Attorney Bedard, being the removal of the long-term borrowing aspect of the chemical feed facility article, given its full funding if all known potential funding sources are approved. She discussed her recommended placement in the warrant as number 14, at the beginning of the one-time appropriation articles (other than the bond issue article 3). She explained Attorney Bedard's recommendation to put the chemical building right after the wastewater budget article, but that she felt the voters are accustomed to the historic format of budgets, followed by CRF/ETFs, then one-time appropriations, and finally, RSA/language changes.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectman Reardon, to put the draft 2022 Warrant, as presented, before the voters at the Budget Public Hearing on February 9, 2022.

Motion carried by roll call vote: C. Mary, yes; D. Reardon, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

Selectmen's 2021 Annual Report

The Selectmen reviewed the Selectmen's 2021 Annual Report submission draft. No changes were recommended.

New Business:

Planning Board Letter of Interest - S. Tenney

The Town Administrator explained that the appointment of a Planning Board member qualified for imperative action because the Planning Board had had only 3 active members for some time, and was constantly at risk of not having a quorum to convene required meetings. The Selectmen reviewed Mr. Tenney's letter indicating his willingness to be reappointed to the Planning Board.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectman Reardon, to appoint Scott Tenney to the Planning Board.

Motion carried by roll call vote: C. Mary, yes; D. Reardon, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectwoman Bickford, to adjourn the meeting at 3:36 p.m. Motion carried by roll call vote: C. Mary, yes; D. Reardon, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

Submitted by: Tara Sousa/Town Administrator

Approved by:
8
Carla C. Mary/Chairperson
Doughot Nent
Douglas A. Reardon/Selectman
and m
Margaret Bickford/Selectwoman